
                                                         TOWN OF ELBRIDGE 

                                                TOWN BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

                                                            February 11th, 2021    

 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Elbridge met to conduct their regular meeting on Thursday, 

February 11
th

, 2021 at 7PM at the Town Municipal Building, 5 Route 31, Jordan, N.Y. 

 

Supervisor Richardson opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

PRESENT: Councilor Todd Platten, Councilor Doug Blumer, Councilor Floyd Duger, 

Councilor Mike Caron, and Supervisor Vern Richardson. 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Town Historian Jason Parkman, Alan Chelnitsky of Southern Hills 

Preservation Corporation, Town Attorney Timothy Frateschi, Town Clerk Danielle Karlik 

 

ADOPT MINUTES: On a motion made by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer, 

the minutes from January 28th, 2021were approved. 

 

GUESTS:  Alan Chelnitsky of Southern Hills Preservation Corporation addressed the Board in 

regards to gaining support for the Corporation. Mr. Chelnitsky is the new executive director for 

the home improvement program, which aids residents with home repair, such as roof and 

window replacements, through grants obtained from the state. He stated he has received calls 

from Elbridge residents inquiring about the program and would like the Board to consider a 

resolution of support so that the Corporation may come into the Town and help residents in need. 

He further explained the process and answered several questions posed by Board members. Mr. 

Chelnitsky was asked to send information to Attorney Frateschi so that a resolution could be 

drawn up and put before the Board at a future meeting.  

 

COMMUNICATIONS:  Supervisor Richardson received an email from the Onondaga 

Supervisor Association. The newly appointed Federal Transportation Director met with Ben 

Walsh in regards to the 81 Corridor. Supervisor in regards to an upcoming meeting. The 

Supervisors feel that they should be represented in this meeting and have drafted a letter to 

Washington stating so. Supervisor Richardson will update.  

 

OLD BUSINESS:  The Town Emergency Plan was briefly discussed. Attorney Frateschi will 

collect the changes made to the document and completed document to adopt. 

 

Pest control companies have been contacted and will be coming in to review buildings and 

present quotes. 

 

Eastern Security Services has had an increase in their original quote. Vern will call and ask them 

to honor their original quote and if not then Monotronic service will be continued.  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Councilor Blumer:  The new scanner for the Historian’s office is up and working well. It is easily 

movable and may come in handy for other offices to use. The office has received three inquiries 

in January. The Planning Board met and approved the site plan for the Jordan mini mart diesel 

fuel island. They have a subdivision for Kester road, and 8 to 9 subdivision’s lined up for future 
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meetings. The ZBA will meet this month, after several months of no items, to discuss an issue 

that has come before them. 

Councilor Duger:  Highway has been busy with plowing and salting the roads. 400 ton of salt has 

been used and an added 500 ton is being brought in. The highway has been working on changing 

out time scheduled lights to photo eye. Recreation is proceeding with this year’s baseball league 

as if it will be happening, though this has not been confirmed as of yet. If it is to take place the 

season will run mid-May – June. 7,000+ meals have been served to seniors, with added gift bags 

for Valentine’s Day, and with the help from Scouts. The senior painting group is going well, and 

is limited at this time to ten participants at a time. JET is moving along consistent with 

guidelines, as well as Community Center rentals, which are not allowed parties of no more than 

50. The Seniors Club met and are continuing to discuss two future trips, but this is very much 

still unconfirmed. They are hoping for a trip in June and another possibly in the fall. 

Councilor Caron:  The Assessing office is running well. The water project is moving forward. 

Each municipality has been assigned a financial adviser, and give a list of information to gather 

and forward. There will be another meeting held on the 17
th

 of February. 

Councilor Platten:  Nothing to report on with cemeteries or the Environmental Commission. 

Spoke with Justice department, all appears quiet. 

Supervisor Richardson:  Watched a demo of the new trailer being loaded with the paver from 

highway. Very impressive.  

 

MONTHLY REPORTS ON FILE: Supervisor, Assessing, Highway, Sr/Rec, Historian, Codes 

 

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  The Town Historian elaborated a bit more on the new 

scanner, and is waiting to view the prior discussed Village of Elbridge property for 

consideration.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the 

Elbridge Town Board meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Danielle Karlik 

Elbridge Town Clerk 


